Minutes of the November 2, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Madeline Patterson, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, John Schneider, Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Kathi & Tim Noble, Adam Rubinstein, and Barbara Bave.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:06 p.m. She introduced Tim and Kathi Noble as the new Fire Tower Challenge Correspondents, and thanked outgoing Correspondent Barb Bave for her many years of service to the Chapter.
The minutes of the October 5, 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Laura Fiske, seconded by Heidi teRiele Karkoski, with the following corrections:

· Corrected spelling of Adam Rubinstein’s name.
· Donations received at EMS were $22.00, not 22 donations. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the September and October Treasurer’s Reports.  Assets were $8,298 as of October 31st.  Dues have been received through August. He will pay the bill from the Annual Dinner and then see how much the Chapter has available to give to the Club for the annual donations. An error in one of the reports in the allocation of items between expense categories was discovered, so he will issue a corrected report next month. The reports were unanimously approved, as corrected, on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by Tom Ellis. 

Mo gave the Chapter Chair’s Report.  An opt-out raffle was held at the Annual Dinner.  Another one will be held soon. Tricia Lockwood will update the Executive Committee’s roster.  Alternate Directors need to be appointed.  The Chapter can have up to 6, and there are 4 now, so she would like to find 2 more before the Committee votes on that.  The December meeting will be a holiday potluck, at the Wesley.  The Genesee Valley Chapter is doing an ADK “Flat Stanley” mailing program for ADK families.  She will publicize this on the website and in the newsletter.  She handed out free leftover granola bars (again).
Gretchen Steen reported for the Hospitality Committee.  She needs volunteers for the Saratoga Victorian Stroll on December 1st, at the old Post Office.

Tom Ellis reported for the Trails Committee.  The Tongue Mtn trail work will be done next spring on the last Saturday of April.

Jacki Bave reported for the Conservation Committee.  Saratoga PLAN says that the County will extend the Zim Smith trail to Mechanicville.  Saratoga County trail maps are now available.  This information will be added to the Chapter’s website.  This winter, the Chapter is going to co-lead a snowshoe hike to the Spruce Mtn fire tower with Saratoga PLAN.
John Schneider, Treasurer, said that he will be presenting the proposed 2012 budget next month, so any committee that wants a change in its budget should let him know.

Heidi teRiele Karkoski reported on the Annual Dinner.  66 people attended, which is fewer than usual. Next year she will avoid scheduling the event on a holiday weekend.  Mark Bowie’s program was well received and it was good.  This year’s dinner will finish in the black.  Next year it will be in Saratoga and she will consider new locations.

Pat Desbiens reported that Membership was up a net +14 for September, with 1 new affiliate member.

Linda Ranado, Education Chair, reported that she is looking for 2012 campership candidates.

Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, reported that the layout for the next newsletter will be done in-house. Pat said that a new chair is needed for the newsletter labeling group.

Madeline Patterson (formerly Kowalik-Bova) reported for the Outings Committee that the thank-you letters and gifts to outings leaders were distributed at the Annual Dinner and by mail.  There will be a leaders’ meeting soon.
George Sammons, Website Chair, reported that the Chapter has 1,521 memberships and he has 1,017 e-mail addresses. 129 have now opted out of the mailed newsletter.  He discussed the upcoming in-house production of the newsletter, and said that it could go faster now, with one less person involved.  
Mo discussed several Fire Tower Challenge (“FTC”) issues. Roger Fulton is discussing with the Club whether he can use FTC information in his upcoming book.  The Club has not yet decided whether to add the newly accessible Loon Lake Mountain tower to its fire tower book and to the FTC. Jacki and Tom proposed that the Chapter should allow this tower to qualify for the Adirondack portion of the FTC and this was unanimously agreed to.  18 towers from the Adirondacks are required and so this tower can now count towards that total.  This change will be added to the Chapter’s website and included in the next reprint of the FTC pamphlet.

Mo reported that the Chapter will co-sponsor the documentary film “Gasland” with the Southern Adirondack Audubon Society on January 25th at 6:30 in Glens Falls.  ADK’s Neil Woodworth will speak at the program.

Mo reported that, in response to the Chapter joining the North Country Trail Association, the Association wants to donate a membership to a Chapter member.  She suggested that this should go to Steve Mackey because he is a long distance hiker and has done a lot of programs for the Chapter.  On a motion by John Caffry, seconded by John Schneider, this was unanimously approved.

Mo discussed the rental snowshoes at ADK HQ.  The HQ staff says that it would be useful to have another pair.  She will discuss this with Jonathan, who has offered to get his employer to donate the money to buy them.  The Committee agreed that it would be best to get another pair of kids’ snowshoes, so that a family of 4 could rent them for the whole family.  This would give us 2 men’s, 2 women’s and 2 children’s pairs.
Mo reported that the Friends of the IBA (Fort Edward Grasslands Important Bird Area) group wants to have a snowshoe event for kids at the IBA in Washington County this winter.  She will see what the Chapter can do to help.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Gretchen Steen, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:12 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – Potluck Dinner on December 7, @ 7:00, @ the Wesley in Saratoga.
